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March 17, 2009

Ms. Barbara Sexton

Special Deputy Secretary
400 Market Street, 16th Floor

Harrisburg, PA  17105

Dear Ms. Sexton:

As requested, CAC’s Public Participation and Oversight Committee continues to monitor public outreach on Marcellus Shale issues.  We have previously made several suggestions to improve how information is packaged and to fill gaps in the information provided.  These suggestions included:
· Reorganizing information by user groups (e.g., landowners, industry, local governments) could make it easier for these groups (especially the public) to find the type of information they need instead of getting bogged down in sorting through information intended for another user.

· Adding brief, clarifying information to the listing of items provided on the website.  For example, while the DEP list of contacts are clearly identified with their respective roles, some of the other agency links are not as clearly explained.  It would help to add a brief statement of each agency’s role with regard to Marcellus (e.g., SRBC (regulates water withdrawals in the Susquehanna River Basin).  This would make it easier for novices to find the information they need

· Add information on related issues and how they are being addressed: pipelines, air emissions, frac water components, water treatment, emergency management, etc.
· Clarify up-front that DEP is the environmental permitting agency and has no role in negotiating leases and or protecting property rights

In reviewing DEP’s current page (3/3/2009), we note that some improvements have been made, but, for the most part, the items listed above remain unaddressed.  In addition, we note that many of the agency links redirect you to the agency home page, not directly to the page relevant to Marcellus (e.g., the SRBC link should take the user directly to the SRBC Marcellus Shale and Natural Gas Well Development page).

In addition, we suggest that the Department add the following information to the Marcellus page to demonstrate the scope and effectiveness of its efforts to address the environmental challenges and economic opportunities presented by the interest in the Marcellus Shale play:
· Statistics on permit activity (permits received, permits issued, processing times) by county and/or township.

· Statistics on inspection activity.

· Statistics on drilling activity and overall production.

We recognize that some of this information can be found mixed in with general reports, but it should be highlighted on the Marcellus page for ease of access.
The committee thanks you for the invitation to participate in this review and looks forward to future dialog on these issues.  Please call Sue Wilson at 787-4527 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Richard J. Manfredi




Cynthia Carrow
Chair






PPO Committee Chair

